

County Hall Beverley East Riding of Yorkshire HU17 9BA Telephone (01482) 393939 www.eastriding.gov.uk

Alan Menzies Director of Planning and Economic Regeneration

Your Ref:

Our Ref:

ASM/TAC07231

Enquiries to: Steve Howdle

E-Mail:

stephen.howdle@eastriding.gov.uk

Tel. Direct:

(01482) 391696

Date:

24 July 2019

Dear Town and Parish Clerk

East Riding of Yorkshire Council Para-Cycling International Community Fund

I am pleased to announce that East Riding of Yorkshire Council is establishing a new small grant fund to support eligible communities in the East Riding to celebrate and enjoy the Para-Cycling International race taking place on 21 September 2019.

Eligible applicants are those Town and Parish Councils through which the route of the Para-Cycling International race passes. Town and Parish Councils may also submit applications in partnership with other groups or organisations as long as the Town or Parish Council is the lead applicant.

The fund will be available to help with the costs of related events (e.g. community activities, street decorations, themed artwork, exhibitions). Applicants can apply for a maximum of £500 and a minimum of £100 per project. Successful projects must be directly related to the Para-Cycling International race and demonstrate community benefit and/or community input. It is anticipated that the fund will only support one application in each Town or Parish Council area.

The fund is due to open on 1 August 2019. There will be a short application form which will be available online from that date, and further details of the application process will be separately forwarded to eligible Town and Parish Councils prior to the fund opening.

Applications will be assessed and awarded on a rolling basis and applicants will be advised of the Council's funding decision by email as quickly as possible. The final application deadline will be 5pm on Wednesday 11 September 2019.

I trust this new grant fund will be of interest to you, and if you have any queries in the meantime please do not hesitate to contact the Fund Administrator by email at: stephen.howdle@eastriding.gov.uk. A map of the route in the East Riding is attached, and more information regarding the Para-Cycling International race can be found at: https://worlds.yorkshire.com/the-races/yorkshire-2019-para- cycling-international/.

Yours sincerely

Alan Menzies

Director of Planning and Economic Regeneration

Caroline Lacey Chief Executive

